Approved 1/24/2022

Duxbury Local Historic District



TOWN CLERK 2002 JAN31 PM 5: 23 DUXBURY, MASS.

Commission

Local Historic District Commission Meeting – July 13, 2021

Attendees: Renée Mierzejewski, chair, Pamela Campbell Smith, Evelyn Walker, Terry Vose, Bill McArdle, Janet Ritch, Georgia Taft Pye

Renée Mierzejewski called the meeting to order at 7:07 p.m. She read the public meeting preamble and asked if there were any Open Forum questions or topics. There were none.

Renée asked for information and updates on properties to be proposed for local historic districts for Town Meeting 2022. Georgia mentioned that she and Janet would be attending the Pilgrim Church Trustees Meeting at the end of July to request that the Church be placed in the Winsor Historic District. Terry Vose asked about the Winsor House and Renée said that Island Creek is considering doing that after some renovation work is completed and the restaurant is re-opened. Evelyn said that her home at 324 Keene Street would be included. Pam said she has checked with Nancy O'Connor several times about having the Drew Archives and the old Duxbury High School, now the Duxbury Free Libaray included in the Alden District but has not heard back. Georgia mentioned that the Bluefish River Fire House might be added to the town-owned properties to be in Local Historic Districts. Terry Vose said he would check with John Daley regarding his home on Powder Point Avenue as well as the properties at the end of Powder Point.

Renée announced that September 18, 2021 would be the second annual Local Historic District Day. Pam confirmed that David Andreozzi would be the speaker. He will arrive at 9:30 and will speak at 10 a.m. Georgia asked if balloons would be put out again to mark the LHD properties for a drive around tour. Renée suggested doing balloons just for the new LHD properties. A possible social event for all owners of LHD properties either for the September 18<sup>th</sup> date or at a later time was also discussed.

Georgia reported that there will be an article about the new LHD properties in the August issue of the Life on the Bay publication. The video, taped by Jason Carter will be available also in late August early September. Jason might be back to do some more general taping of town scenes.

Pam moved that we discontinue Zoom meetings and resume all meetings in person. The motion was seconded by Janet and was voted in favor by all in attendance. Renée said the LHDC meeting for August will be held at the Senior Center. She will confirm the date for either August 9 or 10.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:46 p.m.